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President Obama, in his new budget plan, proposes 

reducing the exclusivity period for brand-name bio-

logics from 12 years to seven. The President would 

also limit the ability of manufacturers to obtain addi-

tional periods of exclusivity.

 

Under the Biologics Price Competition and Innovation 

Act—enacted in 2010 as part of President Obama’s 

efforts to reform health care—a product that is “bio-

similar” to an already approved biological product 

can obtain approval from the Food and Drug Admin-

istration (“FDA”) without the full effort required of a 

pioneer product. This biosimilar approval pathway 

is limited by an exclusivity provision, which prohib-

its the FDA from approving a “biosimilar application” 

“until the date that is 12 years after the date on which 

the reference [pioneer] product was first licensed 

….” An additional exclusivity period may be available 

for “a modification to the structure of the biological 

product” that results “in a change to safety, purity, or 

potency.” Public Health Serv. Act, § 351(k)(7).

Under the President’s new budget proposal, which he 

announced on September 19, 2011:

Beginning in 2012, this proposal would award 

brand biologic manufacturers seven years of 

exclusivity rather than 12 years under current law 

and prohibit additional periods of exclusivity for 

brand biologics due [to] minor changes in prod-

uct formulations, a practice often referred to as 

“evergreening.”

The stated reason for this change is to “encourage 

faster development of generic biologics,” which the 

administration forecasts will reduce the cost of fed-

eral health programs by $3.5 billion over 10 years. 

No details are provided as to how a new law might 

restrict the ability to obtain additional periods of 

exclusivity.

 

The President’s current budget plan echoes propos-

als he made in February 2011, in his proposed budget 
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for Fiscal Year 2012. The proposed reduction in the exclusiv-

ity period does not appear to reflect a consensus in Con-

gress. Over the summer, separate groups of lawmakers wrote 

to President Obama on this issue, with one group advocat-

ing support for the current 12-year exclusivity period, and with 

others advocating that it be reduced to seven years.

 

The President’s budget is, of course, a long way from being 

enacted into law. However, if enacted, the change to the 

exclusivity period would be very important to the pharma-

ceutical industry. Interested parties will want to closely mon-

itor developments.
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